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From The Editor

     Happy New Year! The staff at Independence Science hope you had a joyful and blessed holiday season. Please see the announcements about the new Talking LabQuest 2, ETS studies and college scholarships. 
Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest 2 now available:

     Why you would want to own a Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2:

Use a faster more robust interface for scientific data collection. The use of the external keyboard makes scientific data collection much more intuitive. There is less to remember and the user experience is much faster than ever before. In addition to this new faster experience, the Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2 offers a larger hard-drive, a bigger storage space on-board the device, and a faster processer. There is faster keyboard access to speech rate and volume. Also, on-screen reverse polarity is now available for low vision users. Besides a faster talking periodic table experience, this new device provides access to all of the Vernier Software & Technology published lab curricula under the new Lab Instructions page. This new plethora of accessible resources serves as a valuable reference for both students and teachers. In addition, a useful resource folder has also been added under the Lab Instructions section of the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2. In here you will find information about solubility rules, strong and weak acids and basis, and more will be added soon. All of this and more is available now in the new Sci-Voice Talking LabQuest2.

     Independence Science is allowing current customers of Talking LabQuest to upgrade to this newest model before February 28, 2017. For more information about trade in options, please contact Independence Science at: 866-862-9665 for more information.

2017 ISLAND CONFERENCE

     The 2017 Independence Science, Learning a New Direction, Conference on Disability is coming up this fall. We are now requesting abstract submissions from possible presenters. The ISLAND conference will be held on Friday, September 15, 2017 at the Kurz Purdue Technology Center located at 1281 Win Henschel Blvd in West Lafayette, Indiana 47906. The conference will begin at 8:00 AM with continental breakfast and conclude by or before 5:00 PM. Presentations are estimated to be 30 minutes in length with time for discussion following each presentation. Please submit a title of no more than 20 words and an abstract containing no more than 150 words to Cary Supalo, conference chair at csupalo@purdue.edu by or before March 1, 2017. We will start the review process on March 1, 2017. Please also include all authors and their organization affiliations in the document. Presenters will be notified if their presentation was accepted by or before June 15, 2017. All presenters are expected to register for the conference. Early bird registration concludes September 1, 2017 and will be available through the Independence Science website soon. A block of rooms has been reserved at the 4-Points by Sheraton located at: 1600 Cumberland Ave, West Lafayette, Indiana 47906: phone- 765-463-5511. When booking your room reservation, please ask for the ISLAND2017 rate. Ground transportation from the Indianapolis, Indiana airport is being provided by Lafayette Limo. For reservations, please call 765-497-3828 or book on-line at www.lafayettelimo.com. Round trip reservations currently cost $50 per person. The Lafayette Limo departs from the Ground Transportation center zone 5 every 2 hours starting at 6:30 AM until 10:30 PM daily. Please check in with the Lafayette Limo booth located in the Ground Transportation area to let them know you are waiting for the next shuttle. The Lafayette Limo will drop you off at the 4-Points by Sheraton. The 4-Points offers a curtesy shuttle to Purdue University buildings. Request the evening before that you would like to go to the Kurz Purdue Technology Center or (KPTC) for the ISLAND conference. We are looking forward to your presentation submissions to the 2017 ISLAND conference. Please do not hesitate to contact Cary Supalo for any questions.

Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM and education related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity. We will also repeat some announcements such as scholarships etc. until the opportunities expire.

National Federation of the Blind College Scholarships

     To recognize achievement by blind scholars, the National Federation of the Blind annually offers blind college students in the United States and Puerto Rico the opportunity to win one of thirty merit-based, national-level scholarships worth from $3,000 to $12,000. All scholarships awarded are based on academic excellence, community service, and leadership.

     The 2017 NFB Scholarship Program is now accepting applications through March 31, 2017. Go to https://nfb.org/scholarships  for information. 

2017 ACB Scholarship Announcement

     The American Council of the Blind (ACB) annually awards approximately 20 scholarships ranging in amounts from $1,000 to $4,000 to vocational, entering freshmen, undergraduate and graduate college students who are legally blind, maintain a 3.3 GPA and are involved in their school/local community. Applications may be submitted beginning November 1, 2016 and all materials must be received by 11:59 p.m. Eastern on February 15, 2017. To read the scholarship guidelines and complete an on-line application, please visit http://www.acb.org/scholarship-application. For more information, call 612-332-3242 or email Dee Theien at dtheien@acb.org. We look forward to receiving your application materials!

National Federation of the Blind Youth Slam

     National Federation of the Blind Youth Slam: A STEM Academy's Tenth Anniversary.

     Getting students excited about science, technology, engineering, and math is critical for helping them pursue science education and careers. This is particularly true for blind and low-vision students who might have the perception that these topics are not for them. They are! And the NFB Youth Slam shows them just that.

     One hundred blind or low-vision high school students spend a week living on campus at Towson University in Baltimore. There they are taught and mentored by blind and sighted instructors who have successful careers in STEM fields. Students have the opportunity to run experiments in chemistry labs, build robots, learn programming languages, or get dirty dissecting dogfish sharks. The fun and learning do not stop there.

     Think this sounds like fun? It is! Not only do we need students to apply, we need volunteers to make this incredible program run seamlessly. Visit blindscience.org to learn more.

     Youth Slam: A STEM Academy takes place in Baltimore from July 23 to July 29, 2017.

     What can you do to support the tenth anniversary of Youth Slam?

     Volunteer! Visit the blindscience.org volunteer page to learn how you can help. Applications are due February 15.

     Encourage a student to apply! Students from all over the country attend. Share this link with a high school student you think would enjoy this experience: https://nfb.org/YouthSlamApplication . Applications are due May 7, but the sooner, the better.

ETS Conducting usability Studies

     Educational Testing Service (ETS) is conducting various usability studies in the fall and winter. The overall purpose of the studies is to improve the usability of our products by gathering user feedback regarding the usability of test question prototypes. At this time we are seeking study participants who have experience using JAWS. Participants will be compensated with a $100 virtual gift certificate to giftcertificates.com for 90 minutes of their time. For more information about the study please contact Carlos Cavalie at ccavalie@ets.org.
New Accessible Chemistry simulations available

     Some new accessible chemistry simulations are available. These are still under development and feedback is appreciated. See the link:  https://phet.colorado.edu/en/accessibility/prototypes 

NASA Internship Program

     NASA is looking to increase the number of students with disabilities pursuing science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM) careers through our regular internship programs.
     You can register for an account anytime at the One Stop Shopping Initiative (OSSI): NASA Internships, Fellowships, and Scholarships (NIFS) at http://intern.nasa.gov/. All material that you wish to have considered must be uploaded to the OSSI website. No documentation will be accepted that is E-mailed or snail mailed. 

Scholarships for working with students who are blind

     Scholarships are now available!

Professional Development and Research Institute on Blindness Louisiana Tech University.

     Louisiana Tech is excited to announce that along with its O&M program, it has expanded its training and is launching a brand new concentration in Rehabilitation Teaching for the Blind. Scholarships are now available for qualified individuals seeking one of the following degree paths:

•
Master of Arts in Industrial/Organizational Psychology with Concentration in Orientation and Mobility. 

•
Master of Arts in Counseling and Guidance with Concentration in Rehabilitation Teaching for the Blind.

•
Orientation and Mobility Graduate Certification.

     For program details, visit: www.pdrib.com. Send an email for more information to: dreed@latech.edu or call Dr. Edward Bell to discuss your application: 318-257-4554.
Smithsonian Newsletters

     The Smithsonian publishes several newsletters. They are free, but do contain advertising. For more information and to view news articles, go to http://www.smithsonianmag.com/smart-news/.

Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes.

     iPhone users should be aware that iPhones can stop working in cold temperatures. Be careful to not let your iPhone get below freezing.

     Keep track of your software. This might seem obvious, but it is a good idea to label in braille the packaging your software comes in. Take care to keep the manuals, CDs etc. together and don't forget those license keys. I like to use a piece of heavy Brailon for writing information that I want to be sure will stay around. 

     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.

